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Eastampton News provides information, helpful tips and  

reminders related to Eastampton Township and the  

surrounding areas.  The Township is continually working  

to help keep residents informed about our community. 
  

  

 

Municipal Offices are closed on Monday, October 11th in observance of 

Columbus Day.  We will reopen on Tuesday, October 12th at 8:30 am. 

In This Issue: 

 Sept. Proclamations 

 October events 

 Verizon Fios 

 Voting Information 

October 11, 2021 

OCTOBER 2021 

Eastampton 

Township 

 

12 Manor House 

Court 

Eastampton, NJ 

08060 

(609) 267-5723 

www.eastampton.com 

  

  

 



 

MEETING CORNER 
Township Council Meetings will be held on Tuesday, October 

12th and Monday, October 25th at 7:00 p.m.  Land Use Planning 

Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 20th at 7:30 

p.m.  All meetings will take place in the Manor House Council Room.  

 

VOTING CORNER 
The last day to register to vote for the November 2nd General 

Election on Tuesday, November 2, 2021 is Tuesday, October 12th.  

Visit the NJ Voter Information Portal to check your registration 

status, or fill out your voter registration application online at NJ 

DOS - Division of Elections - Register to Vote! (state.nj.us).  

New Jersey has passed legislation to make voting easier, through use of ballot drop boxes and 

early voting.  

Ballot drop boxes.  A ballot drop box is a secure, locked 

structure operated by election officials where voters may 

deliver their ballots from the time they receive them in 

the mail up to the time polls close at 8 pm on Election 

Day, November 2, 2021. There will be at least 10 drop 

boxes located throughout each county, which will be 

available 24 hours a day. A drop box has been installed 

in Eastampton at 12 Manor House Court, and additional 

Burlington County locations can be found at: NJ DOS - 

Division of Elections - Secure Ballot Drop Box Locations.  

 

Early Voting.  This new option allows registered voters 

to cast their ballot in person, using a voting machine, 

during a nine-day period prior to Election Day. Every county will provide registered 

voters with this option for the 2021 General Election. They will designate in-person 

early voting locations that will be open Saturday, October 23 through Sunday, 

October 31. Hours will be Monday-Saturday, 10:00 a.m.–8:00 p.m. and Sunday, 

10:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m.  No appointment is necessary. You may contact the Elections 

Hotline for further information at 609-265 VOTE (8683) or visit their website at: 
New Jersey Department of State - Division of Elections - NJ Voter Information Portal 

 

 

 

 

https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-registration.shtml
https://www.state.nj.us/state/elections/voter-registration.shtml
https://nj.gov/state/elections/vote-secure-drop-boxes.shtml
https://nj.gov/state/elections/vote-secure-drop-boxes.shtml
https://nj.gov/state/elections/vote.shtml


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

HEALTH CORNER 
October is Breast Cancer Awareness 

Month.  Virtua offers free cancer 

screenings to Burlington County 

residents.  Please visit Free Cancer 

Screenings in Burlington & Camden 

County (virtua.org) for further 

information.   

To learn more about health screenings 

and additional resources visit About Breast Cancer - National Breast Cancer 

Foundation or the Susan G. Komen Burlington County website at New Jersey | Susan G. 
Komen®. 
 

 

 

 

LICENSING CORNER 

Dog Licensing will be completely 

online beginning January 1, 2022. Our 

cloud-based platform GovPilot is 

currently used for resale or rental 

applications, and beginning with the 

2022 licensing you will fully license 

your fur baby electronically! 
 

 

 

 
 

PROCLAMATION CORNER 
At the Township Council meeting on September 13th Olivia Oberfrank and Carly 

Williams were recognized for their Girl Scouts community service project at 

Hollyville Park.  The Eastampton Township Police Department was distinguished 

as a group for the 2020 Eastampton Officers of the Year award, and the 

Eastampton Township Staff was also acknowledged for their hard work and efforts 

throughout 2020. 

 

https://www.virtua.org/services/cancer-treatment/njceed-at-virtua
https://www.virtua.org/services/cancer-treatment/njceed-at-virtua
https://www.virtua.org/services/cancer-treatment/njceed-at-virtua
https://www.nationalbreastcancer.org/about-breast-cancer/
https://www.nationalbreastcancer.org/about-breast-cancer/
https://www.komen.org/community/new-jersey/?req_url=https://komencsnj.org/burlington-county/
https://www.komen.org/community/new-jersey/?req_url=https://komencsnj.org/burlington-county/


 



 



 

 



 



 



 

 

BUSINESS CORNER 

Mayor Dominic F. Santillo and Council Member Eddie Besko participated in the 

ribbon cutting ceremony for The Mental Mediator with CEO/Founder Shannon 

Shadman on September 1st.  They provide mental health services with many 

available programs, and celebrated the expansion of their new 5,705 square-foot 

space at 7126 Hamilton Way in the Eastampton Place West Complex.  

 

Pictured left to right: Council Member Eddie Besko, Mayor Dominic F. Santillo, President 

and CEO of the Burlington County Regional Chamber of Commerce Kristi Howell, 

CEO/Founder Shannon Shadman, Sydney Shadman and Gregory Shadman 

 

RESIDENT CORNER  

 
Clothing Drive. Eastampton PTA will have their annual fall clothing drive Monday and 

Tuesday, October 18th and 19th from 6-9pm at the Recreation Building at Buttonwood Park.  

Thank you to everyone that donated last year to exceed the previous year’s goal!   

 



 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that Verizon will begin utility work in Eastampton on the 

below dates for the specified roads.  Eastampton Township Police will be in the area to assist 

motorists throughout the duration of this project Monday-Friday from 7am to 3pm.  Please see 

the attached letter from Verizon for further details and contact numbers. 

  

October 1, 2021 
Bennington Ln. 

 

Chelsea Rd. 

 

Coventry Rd. 

 

Knightsbridge Rd. 

 

Manchester Rd. 

 
Nottingham Way 

 

Wellington Ct. 

 

Westover Ct. 

 

Windham Dr. 

 

 

October 22, 2021 
Ariel Dr. Aspen Ct. Butternut Ct. 

 

Cedarwood Ct. Christopher Ln. 

Dewberry Dr. Honey Locust Ln. Jessica Way Knotty Oak Dr. Laurelwood Ln. 

Liat Dr. Linden Tree Ln. Manor House Ct. Mulberry Ln. Peachtree Ct. 

Rochelle Dr. Woodhurst Dr. Woodstone Ct. 

 

November 15, 2021 
Chestnut Dr. Cypress Dr. Elderwood Dr. Elm Tree Ln. Mahogany Ct. 

Poplar Ct. Red Bud Ct. Red Oak Ct. Willowbrook Way Woodcrest Dr. 

 

December 7, 2021 
Bedford Ct. Berwick Ct. Darby Circle East Darby Circle West Kent Ct. 

Kingsley Rd. Knightsbridge Rd. Lancashire Dr. Nottingham Way Oxford Ct. 

Prince William Ct. Stafford Ct. Suffolk Dr. Surrey Ct. York Circle 

Additional roads may be added at a later date, and any additional developments will be posted as 

Verizon mobilizes their forces to begin the work. 

 

 



 
Verizon                        

401 S. High St            

West Chester, Pennsylvania 19382 

Dear Neighbor, 

 

In the near future, Verizon will be bringing its technologically advanced fiber optic network to your 

neighborhood. As part of this effort, we will soon begin placing buried utility lines in your community 

that provide a fiber-to-the home/business connection. We are sending this notice to give you an idea 

of what to expect during this construction phase of the project.  

 

First, different colored lines will be painted by utility companies that have facilities in the 

neighborhood. The lines will appear at various locations on the street, sidewalk and in the grassy 

areas around your community. This marking of facilities is necessary to identify buried utility lines 

in the area, as required by law, and is part of the normal construction process in New Jersey.  These 

lines are not permanent; over time, they will fade.  If you have a buried sprinkler system, “invisible” 

dog fence, and/or private landscaping lighting on your property, please contact us at 888-240-5752 or 

1.888.268.7824 

 

Next, a “door hanger” will be placed at your home to notify you prior to the day before construction is 

scheduled to begin.  All of the work will be handled by Verizon authorized contractors and their 

vehicles will be clearly identified with a sign that reads “Verizon Authorized Contractor.” All work 

will be done in the public right-of-way. The exact location of the public right-of-way in relation to 

your property was identified during the design phase of the project, and was verified through the 

permit approval process.   

 

During construction, there is a possibility that some homeowners may see altered terrain in front of 

their homes but within the public right-of-way. Our goal is to complete this work quickly and with as 

little disruption as possible. We will restore altered terrain to as close to original condition as 

possible. However, the time needed for full restoration will depend on weather conditions. In the 

event any of our efforts cause you concern, you may contact us at the number above and we will 

address your concerns as quickly as possible.  

 

Once our fiber optic network is available in your neighborhood, you will be notified of how to order 

FiOS® TV, FiOS® Internet and home phone service.  With FiOS® you get: 

 

 Razor sharp award winning TV with over 625+  channels available – including 185+ in 

HD – PLUS the latest movies, your favorite sports and premium channels 

 Internet service with speeds of up to 500Mbps and with FiOS Speed Match upload speeds 

are as fast as your download speeds 

 A next generation voice, data and entertainment network with unmatched reputation for 

speed, reliability and customer service. 

 

Make sure you reserve your spot now to get the earliest possible installation date by visiting 

verizon.com/fioscomingsoon to learn more about the available services and to let us know you want 

FiOS. Once FiOS is available, we will contact you, discuss all of the services we offer and schedule 

your installation.  In the meantime, avoid getting locked into a long-term contract with cable so 

you’ll be free to enjoy FiOS as soon as it’s available. 

 

 

Sincerely,          

Your Verizon team 

http://www.verizon.com/fios


 

Eastampton Township Leaf Collection Information.  Leaf collection begins the 

first week of October and will be collected through January, 2022.  

Residents can rake them to the curb for collection.  Leaves should be placed in the 

grass strip between the curb and sidewalk, not in the street.  Leaves should not be 

placed near fire hydrants, sign posts, portable basketball hoops, or telephone poles.  

Leaves must be free of all trash, sticks, branches, vines, rocks, dirt, and debris.  

Mixed material will not be collected.  Please see the below for your scheduled 

collection day. 

 

  

 ANNIVERSARY CORNER 

Mayor and Council would like to thank you for your 

continued years of service! 

 

 

October 10 Zachary Gsell  15 years Public Works Department 

 

 

EVENTS CORNER 
 

Fall Foliage Hike. Saturday, October 23rd 11am-1pm at Historic Smithville Park & 

Smith’s Woods Visitor Center. 803 Smithville Rd. Eastampton, NJ 08060.  Enjoy 

the fall weather and take a hike with Naturalist Kate to learn about why trees’ 

leaves change colors when the temperatures drop.  Appreciate the incredible 

diversity of tree species at Smithville Park while admiring the beautiful colors of 

their fall foliage. Register online at Catalog - Burlington County Parks (rec1.com) 

 

Trunk or Treat. Saturday, October 23rd 4-6 pm at Buttonwood Park 

Bonfire. Saturday, October 23rd 7-10 pm at Buttonwood Park 

Shredding Event. Sunday, October 24th 9am-1pm at the Burlington County 

Resource Recovery Complex 

(Please see the flyers and registration form below following the Leaf Collection 

Schedule) 

 

 

https://secure.rec1.com/NJ/burlington-county-nj-/catalog?filter=c2VhcmNoPTE3MTY0NDk=


 

 

 



 

  



 



 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

This is a sample only, the entry form will be provided at the Costume Registration 

table no later than 6:45 at Buttonwood Park on October 23rd. 



 

 


